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SETIA HARUMAN EXPECTS RM10 BLN IN REVENUE FROM CYBERJAYA FLAGSHIP ZONE

    KUALA LUMPUR, July 2 (Bernama) -- Developer of Cyberjaya, Setia Haruman
Sdn Bhd expects RM10 billion in revenue for the development of Cyberjaya's
flagship zone.
    At a press conference announcing the completion of the first half of
Phase 1, its general manager corporate finance Noor Azman Yusof said that
the revenue was expected to come from the sales of land to companies which
would put up their own buildings to operate their businesses.
    He said that there were 28,000 residential units in Cyberjaya's
flagship zone, out of which 18,000 would be developed by Setia Haruman and
the rest by third party developers.
    Setia Haruman would start building 1,000 units of properties by next
year, comprising an array of residential units such as apartments,
bungalows, apartments and shop lots, he said.
    The development will involve Setia Haruman's component companies,
namely Country Heights Holdings Bhd (CHHB) and Menara Embun Sdn Bhd which
holds 25 percent stake each in Setia Haruman.
    Renong Bhd and Landmarks Bhd also owns 25 percent stake each in Setia
Haruman, he noted.
    The units will be in the price range of RM100,000 to RM300,000.
    He also expects the sale of land to gradually pick up soon given the
better economic environment.
    "We once had RM800 million worth of orders from companies for plots of
land in Cyberjaya but the economic crisis has caused prospective buyers to
defer their purchases," he said.
    He said that they were still interested and requested some time to
think it over before committing into a sales and purchase agreement, but
there were also companies that have bought land here and would be moving in
at the end of the year.
    Among them were US-based Microsoft, Sime Darby and Compaq, he added.
    Overall, 50 companies would start operating in Cyberjaya by the end of
the year from 18 at present, he said.
    To a question on when will Cyberjaya's flagship zone be completed, he
said that Phase 1 is expected to be ready by the year 2006, while its
infrastructure in 2003.
    At present, 50 percent of Phase 1 has been completed six months ahead
of schedule, he noted.
    The overall Cyberjaya flagship zone is expected to be completed in
2011, he added.
    Setia Haruman is a consortium company, comprising Renong, CHHB,
Landmarks and Menara Embun and primarily responsible for the development of
Cyberjaya's flagship zone.
    The flagship zone is part of Cyberjaya, which takes up 2,894 hectares
from Cyberjaya's 7,000 hectares area.
    Cyberjaya will be officially launched by the Prime Minister Datuk Seri
Dr Mahathir Mohamad on July 8, 1999.-- BERNAMA
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